
 

 

Opening Day 2018 

 
 
Welcome new and returning Crestwood  
members! We are looking forward to  
another fun-filled season! To enhance your fun 
for the 2018 season, once again, we have many 
activities planned.  The current schedule is in-
cluded within this issue of  The Splash. Please 
pay attention to the bulletin board and website 
for updates.  
 
Our staff will include many familiar faces and 
some new ones, including a new manager. 
Safety is our #1 priority, so always heed our 
lifeguards and feel free to contact them with 
any concerns.  
 
For members who need to enter through the 
handicap entrance, please use the doorbell, 
which rings in the office.   A guard will come 
out, open the gate and collect membership 
cards. Thank you for your cooperation. 
 
A special ‘Thank You’ to all members who 
came out to the spring cleanup days. Your help 
in preparing the pool is very much appreciated. 
A lot of work is required to get the pool ready 
to open, so it’s very helpful to have such great 
support from our membership. Cleanup refund 
checks will be included with your membership 
card. 
 
We hope everyone has a great summer! 
 
Crestwood Board 
 

 

 

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Sue Jackson  - President 

Neil McCauley—Vice President,  Buildings  and  
Grounds Chair 

Justin Istenes-  Treasurer 

Gwen Stoltzfus– Secretary 

Melissa Webster—Membership Secretary 

Brian Werner-Buildings & Grounds, 

Sue Dell’Elmo– Social Media/Website 

Kevin Kelley– Snack Bar, Buildings & Grounds 

Eric Schwenk- Grounds Chair, Snack Bar 

John Gombar-Buildings and Grounds 

Kristie Jacoby– Membership 

Ellen Nonnemacher– Personnel 

Lauren Hoover– Activities 

Patty Pinkerton– PAC President 

Pool Hours 
Regular hours are Sunday thru Friday 12pm-8pm 
& Saturdays 11am-8pm 
 
Abbreviated hours due to school in session:  
Monday-Friday 3pm-8pm thru June 13th. Please 
check Facebook as these hours may change if we 
have earlier guard availability. 

CRESTWOOD  SWIMMING 
POOL ASSOCIATION 

Crestwood Swimming Pool is a smoke 
free environment. Smoking is NOT  
allowed on the property at any time.  



  

2018 Activities 
 
 

We have a fun filled summer of activities 
planned for all of our members.  Details on the 
events will be posted on our Activities Bulletin 
Board located near the office and on Crest-
wood’s Facebook page.  Please make sure you 
follow us, so you don’t miss out on any of the 
events or details! 
  
May 

26th  - Opening Day 

28th  - Memorial Day 

  
June 

1st - Moonlight Swim 

16th - Bonfire and Moonlight Swim 

30th - Game Day (Rain date – July 1st) 
  
July 

7th - Movie Night 

13th - Moonlight Swim 

22nd - Christmas in July 

28th - Bonfire and Moonlight Swim 

  
August 

4th - Movie Night 

11th - Membership Appreciation 

18th - Moonlight Swim 

  
We will also be hosting GAB GAB and Teachers 
in the Park again this year.  Details will be  
posted on the Activities Bulletin Board and  
Facebook. 
  
Can’t wait to see you all at the events! 

  

Personnel Report 
 
Tonya Spiers, our new Pool Manager for the sea-

son, is excited to announce the team for the 2018 sea-
son. Many of you will recognize the familiar faces of returning 
team members: 

Ashley Tamburro,  Derek and Chris George, Karsyn Hanahoe, 
Jason Hollenbach, Katie Riley, Bryan Rudolph, Dawson and Isa-
belle Rutherford, Lauren Smith, Nick Tomcyzk, Elizabeth Boyer, 
Abby Weller and Nate Stine!  

We'd like to welcome a few new members including Ellie Macha-
do, Colin Pinkerton, Sam Istenes, Tucker Rutherford, Rachel 
Schwenk and Brynn Schwenk - welcome! 
 
The team looks forward to seeing how much the kids have grown 
over the winter and meeting any new members. Please make 
sure to let any team member know if you have any questions as 
the summer season kicks off. Lifeguarding is a very difficult job 
because the team watches the water for hours and most days 
nothing happens, however if an issue does occur their response 
has to be nearly perfect. In order to support them, it is important  
for everyone to know the expectations of our lifeguards.  

* Watching the water at all times. 
* Actively searching the water for a swimmer in trouble. 
* Lifeguards should be spread out, so they can see the water   
   from multiple angles. 
* Conversation with members and other staff should be minimal 
   and not distract from their primary role, guarding lives. 
 
The entire lifeguard team is looking forward to a safe and funfilled 
summer! 
 
Ellen Nonnemacher- Personnel 

 
 
 
 

Membership  

Please notify us of any address, phone# or 

email changes prior to the end of the season. 

These can be noted on the invoice which is 

located in the office. Ask for a manager to 

make any adjustments. 

Lap Swimming 
 

Lanes will be marked for lap swimming on 
Tues and Thurs from 6:30—8:00 PM 
beginning mid-June. 

 



 

Swim & Dive Teams and 

Swim Lessons 
 

Crestwood Swimming and Diving is excited 
to announce that we have awesome coach-
ing and instruction staff lined up for your 
children again this summer! 

 Coach Chris Lynch is returning as our Head Swim Coach, 
Coach Nick Tomczyk is returning as our Head Dive Coach and 
there are two assistant swim coaches who will be working 
with our children: Dawson Rutherford and Elli Machado! We 
are looking forward to having a great summer learning 
swimming and diving! 

 Important info for our Crestwood Family and Friends: 

 6/4   First Evening Practice – see the parent packet for de-
tails 

6/8 @6:00 pm  Swim and Dive Team Parent Meeting under 
the pavilion 

6/14 & 6/15   Time Trials 

6/18   First Day of Swim Lessons 

6/18   First Swim Dual Meet 

6/23   Team Pictures 

6/23   Swim-A-Thon (all members welcome to participate) 

6/26   First Dive Meet 

6/30   Game Day Basket Raffle 

7/21 @8-10 pm  Team Fundraiser Moonlight Swim 

7/26  Pasta Dinner 

7/27   Silver Championships 

7/28 & 7/29   Swim and Dive County Championships 

8/1  Team Picnic 

Please connect with us via our Facebook page! Search for 
Crestwood Swim and Dive Team or send us an email at 
PAC@CrestwoodPool.com. Also stay up to date with any 
inclement weather delays/cancellations of practice or les-
sons by texting CrestwoodPAC to 84483! 

Clean Up Refunds 

 
Thank you to all members who participated 
in our cleanup days.  Your help was very 
much appreciated.  Cleanup refund checks 
will be with your membership cards when 
you pick them up at the beginning of the 
season.   If anyone attended a cleanup day 
and your refund check is not with your mem-
bership cards,  please see the Manager in 
the office. 

 

BEACH CHAIR REMINDER: 
For the safety of all our members both young and 
old , beach chairs will NOT be allowed to be stored 
along the clubhouse wall near the ladies room. 
Day after day these chairs were left in such a way 
that it was impossible for people to find their 
chairs. We  noticed many members climbing thru 
chairs and almost falling. For safety reasons all 
chairs must go home with you. Any chairs left at 
the pool will be disposed of immediately. Thanks 

for your cooperation.  

Reminder 
 

As a courtesy to of our 
members,  please do not 
come early and set up 
chairs, towels and blankets 
and then leave to return 

later in the day. There is plenty of 
beautiful space at our pool, so please 
only set up your area when you are 
there to relax and enjoy the day. Any 
reserved  
areas with no one present on the pool 
property to occupy the 
space will be removed by 
the staff.  Enjoy the sum-
mer of 2018!  Bring on the  
sunshine!  

mailto:PAC@CrestwoodPool.com


Additional Information and  
Updates Available on 

www.crestwoodpool.com and 
Crestwood Swimming Pool’s   

Facebook page 

Wi-Fi Access 
We offer  FREE Wi-Fi to all of our members.    Our  

network is called Crestwood Pool.  The security key to  
connect is posted outside the office door.  After  

connecting, you will be prompted to accept the usage 
Terms  and Conditions.  Please  note that Crestwood Pool 

is not responsible for any misuse of the Internet and  
cannot support  any technical issues regarding Internet  

access.  Thank you and  enjoy. 

20 Hearthstone Court 

PO Box 4141 

Reading, PA 19606 

610-779-9679 

Crestwood Swimming Pool 
Association 

Summer Board Meeting  
Schedule 
 
All members are welcome to attend board meetings, 
which are held at the pool, weather permitting. 
 

Tuesday June 5th , 7pm 
Tuesday June 26th , 7pm 
Tuesday July 17th  , 7pm 
Tuesday August  7th  , 7pm  

Tuesday August 28th , 7pm 
 
 

Have a Party at Crest-
wood! 
 

As a benefit of being a member of Crestwood 
Pool, you are welcome to reserve the pavilion for 
your next get-together with family and friends. 
 
The pavilion is a great place to hold your next party! 
Members may reserve the pavilion during regular 
pool hours free of charge and all Crestwood members 
are free. Any non-members attending pay a reduced 
guest fee of $7.   
 
For an extra special time, consider renting out the 
entire pool after hours and have a private party!  For 
further details about private parties after normal pool 
hours, contact the Pool Manager. 
 
Dates will go quickly so call the pool or email the 
Pool Manager  at manager@crestwoodpool.com to 
reserve your date today! 
 
Also, please remember that no alcohol is permitted on 
pool grounds at any time. The pool reserves the right 
to inspect any containers on the property.  

  
FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK! 
 
Please follow us on our  

Crestwood Swimming Pool 
page for updates regarding  
severe weather closings, events 
and schedule changes.  

Reduced  Guest  Pass  Rates 

After 4 p.m. guests  may  enter the pool  for  

$7.00  rather than $10.00 

 
We welcome the return of  

Teachers in the Parks and GAB GAB 
again this summer. 

 

 


